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A word from Mr Ward 

Thank You to our Teachers 
This Friday 29th October, we celebrate World Teachers’ Day. I want to thank all the teachers at Finley High 
School for what they do each day to ensure every student is valued and cared for. I know many of these 
teachers work long hours into the evening and on weekends, marking, reporting and preparing quality lessons. 
The last two years have really brought out the best in our teachers as we endeavour to improve learning 
outcomes during the challenges of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. 

School Captain Elections 
This year in oreder to conform with Covid restrictions, we held our captains’ speeches and elections in a 
completely different format. Each of the nominees presented in the library to their cohort whilst being live 
streamed around the school to classrooms where the students and staff viewed proceedings. Once the 
speeches concluded students logged on to a device and cast their votes. The process of self-nomination, a 
speech, voting and an interview ensures the nominees have been given every opportunity to present 
themselves and what they stand for and is in proportion with the responsibilityof the leadership team. Thank 
you to Ms Tobin and Miss Geeves who spent considerable hours setting up and coordinating the entire process. 
They also formed the interview panel with myself and Charlotte Hurlston in Year 9. 

Date: Event: 

October 29 World Teachers’ Day 

December 2 Presentation Day – Students Only 

November 9 - December 3 HSC Exams 

December 16 IBL (Interest Based Learning) Day – All Students 

December 16 Last Day of Term 4 – All Students 

December 17 Last Day Term 4 - Staff 

28th October 2021 | Finley High School 
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Congratulations to our 2022 Leadership Team 

 

 

    School Captains       Vice captains 
     Archie Mason & Shae Fennell         Madison Kleinschmidt & Olivia Cicolini 
Transition Days 
In the last two weeks we have welcomed students from our local primary schools to a meet and greet and tour 
of the school. It has been fantastic to welcome students to the school and in particular my office for a Q and A 
session. I have been very impressed with the students’ enthusiasm and excitement in joining us in 2022. Thank 
you to Mr Webb, the 2022 Year Advisor, and Jodi Brown for there organisation and coordination of the visits. 

Principals Meeting 
Last week the principals from Deniliquin High School, Barham 
High School, Hay High School, Tooleybuc Central School and 
Balranald Central School met in Finley for a meeting focusing 
on leadership, wellbeing and professional sharing. It has been 
six months since a meeting of this nature has been organised 
and was able to fit within Covid guidelines. The Mental health 
of leaders, staff and students was a focus area and the 
strategies we need to implement to take care of ourselves and 
others. 

Staffing Updates 
I would like to welcome Daniela Gargaro to our School Administration Support Staff. Dela has only just 
completed her HSC year and sought out a position with our admin team. After completing the necessary 
checks and an interview we are excited to offer Dela a part time position working alongside all our admin staff 
in a variety of roles. We are very excited about this opportunity, and this is supportive of the departments 
commitment to creating a workplace that is diverse, inclusive, and reflective of the whole community. A very 
deserving appointment. 

The next couple of weeks will see some significant changes in staffing at Finley High School. I would like to take 
this opportunity to wish two of our wonderful staff all the best as they head off on maternity leave. Mrs Jackson 
will be replaced as the Head teacher of HSIE by Mrs Baxter, whilst her year advisor role will be taken on by Mrs 
White in Careers and Miss Treacey in TAS/CAPA. Ms Laxton will be replaced by Miss Wadsworth in English. We 
wish both Mrs Jackson and Ms Laxton and their families all the best at this very special time. 

ROAR Program at Intereach 
A big welcome to Paul Stevens to the ROAR team at intereach. Paul worked in a youth mental health 
residential program, working his way up to senior program worker. He is incredibly passionate about 
supporting youth with their mental health and is excited to work within the ROAR program and supporting the 
youth of our local community. Paul is based in the Finley office and works Monday – Thursday. If you have any 
questions or are interested in making an individual, group or community engagement referral – please don’t 
hesitate to contact Paul directly Paul.Stevens@intereach.com.au. 

Thank Your Cleaner Day 
A special call out to our wonderful cleaning staff, whom we thanked on the 20th October. Sally, Kath, Brent and 
Kelly do a wonderful job and we appreciate your efforts in making our school look great everyday. Thank you. 

Covid Update 
During the last week in light of recent COVID-19 precautions taken at Finley Public School and St Joseph’s 
Jerilderie, please be assured that Finley High School also are always in communication with both NSW Health 
and NSW Department of Education to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our staff and students is being always 
adhered to.       

Jeff Ward, Principal 
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Careers News 
The Year 11 Mock Interviews took place on Tuesday 26th October amidst a few 
disruptions with an employer and seven students impacted by current covid 
restrictions. 
Thanks to the local employers who continue to support Finley High School. Thanks 
to the Finley Country Club Hotel and Motel, Finley TAFE Campus, Biralee 
Preschool, Elders , McNaught's Transport, Finley RSC and Hutcheon and Pearce. 
The feedback I have received has been overwhelmingly positive. Some students 
were offered positions or told to contact the employer when they were seeking 
employment! Surely there is no greater compliment to an interviewee! 
The students also wholeheartedly agreed that the process was very worthwhile. 
They each now have an up-to-date resume, have written a cover letter and 
experienced the somewhat nervous experience of being interviewed. I want to 
commend the Year 11's on the manner in which they approached this task 
and the energy they applied to their preparation. Thank you to Mrs White 
for her assistance with the whole process. 

Jenny Philpot.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TAFE Automotive Studies 
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CANTEEN & UNIFORM SHOP 
Contact  - 0473 946 683 

November     
1    M. Read     8     J. Orro  The Canteen/Uniform Shop is open from     
2    G. Ferguson  9       8.30am – 2.30pm Monday to Friday 
3    T. Bauer                10  T. Beaver 
4        11   
5  E. Hurlston               12   K. Dawe 

 If you cannot fill your rostered day or you swap please notify the canteen on the phone number above. 
Thank you. 

 
 

Canteen Roster 
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Wellbeing Check In 
Our communities have experienced difficult times recently. Therefore, it is important that we work together to 
ensure each other are safe and supported. Remembering that in this process we need to also be kind to 
ourselves.  

Not everyone will respond to a traumatic event in the same way. People all experience grief differently, there is 
no right or wrong. It is important that those who are grieving know there are supports available to them. If you 
are concerned about someone, we encourage you to reach out or let a trusted adult know.  

We encourage parents and caregivers to walk alongside their children in their grief, help them understand and 
navigate their journey. Provide a supportive, safe place to talk and encourage them to ask questions. If you are 
unsure how to support your child, a loved one or even yourself please reach out to a professional.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Jeff, 
 
I wanted to say a big thank you to Mr Gary Webb and Ms Jodi Brown for taking the time to 
meet with Finley Public School students to provide some extra transition visits. The students really 
enjoyed their tour and orientation program yesterday. All their questions were answered and I 
was very impressed with the amount of support available for students at Finley High School. It is 
always a delight to visit FHS and see your students working hard in their classrooms. Your staff are 
always welcoming and professional when our students visit. Our students are very excited about 
their next visit to FHS and their transition to secondary school. Thank you again to Mr Webb and 
to Jodi for their amazing efforts! 
 
Kind regards 

Jocelyn Robinson 

Principal|Finley Public School 
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Year 9 English 
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